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Dear Parents and Carers,
We are now well into the term and time is flying by so this newsletter aims to provide an update on school events which have already taken place, provide additional information about school life in general and notify or remind you about future events.
More information will follow via texts, social media and further newsletters. 
Some progress has been made with the school blog and we hope to have that ready soon. Thanks for your patience with this. In the meantime, please continue to check Dojo, Twitter and the Parent Council Facebook page for information and contact the school directly if there are any issues or concerns.

You will note how many of our activities have been a success as a result of partnership working with parents, carers and other organisations.

SCHOOL STAFF NEWS October 2018

Mrs Kerr was due to remain with us until December, however she has been successful in securing a permanent Head Teacher position in Kirk O’Shotts Primary. We await news of a start date for her but it is likely to this month. Mrs Kerr thoroughly deserves this post but we will miss her at Muirhouse. She has made a significant contribution to school improvement since her appointment almost a year ago.  
UPDATE ON AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER EVENTS
MINDFULNESS WORKSHOPS

Thank you to the parents and carers who attended this event right at the start of term. If you found it to be useful, please look out for news about a further family learning opportunity of 4 half hour sessions for parents and carers to engage in mindful activities together. This club will be targeted at P1 families in the first instance but if there are other families out there who are particularly interested in this opportunity please contact the school.

SUMDOG
Thank you for supporting learning at home through the use of SUMDOG. We are experiencing some issues using this resource in school, due to limited internet connection but are doing our best to work around the problems. Using this at home and school is one way we can work as partners to enhance learning and progress.

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS
Have these been received yet?
HOUSE SYSTEM
All pupils are now in houses, captains have been elected and vice captains selected through an application and interview process. Children are being encouraged to demonstrate the values of the school in order to earn points for their houses. There has been a particular focus on safety, respect and kindness and we appreciate your help in reinforcing these values at home too.

ACHIEVEMENT FOLDERS AND SCHOOL AWARDS

We have now got this system up and running. You will be able to view your child’s targets at our progress conference and have the opportunity to discuss how we can work with you to help all of our children achieve the targets set. Those of you who were able to attend MEET THE TEACHER were able to see the first set of targets.
Those who achieved their target in September will have received a bronze award sticker for their folder and are now working towards their silver award.

For each of the capacities, one pupil was chosen to win the class award for outstanding effort in achieving their target, so if your child brought home a bronze award certificate last week, please make a big deal of it. They have earned it. 
SWIMMING/DRYSIDE ACTIVITIES
P5 are well into their 12 week block at Wishaw Sports Centre. All children are encouraged to participate in this valuable opportunity to develop a life skill. We are once again grateful for your support with this.
BOX SOCCER

3 of our classes, (P6b, P7a, P7b) have been working with this organisation on developing a growth mindset through football activities. Most children have engaged very well in this activity and we hope to see an improved “can do” attitude as a result of this input.

This organisation has also provided an afterschool club for P5-7 which has been well attended. The feedback from the group has been very positive.
P6a- Tennis Trip
This class had the opportunity to visit the Emirates Arena to see the Great Britain Davis Cup Tennis Team train and take part in a school event. Whilst the event could have been improved, the pupils seemed to thoroughly enjoy the experience and managed to conduct themselves and represent the school very well.

FOOTBALL FESTIVALS
The team has managed to play in the first event of Wishaw festivals at Coltness High and are due to play more, all of which will be at Ravenscraig. The next one is on Friday 5th October. We have signed up for the Motherwell festivals too, but there has been a delay to those starting.

WRESTLING

This event was a great success and raised just over £1000 for the Parent Council fund. This money will be used to improve our school, so many thanks to the parent council for organising and the families who attended. It was also a great opportunity to get dads involved! 

FOREST WALKS AND OUTDOOR LEARNING
Mrs McMahon has been working very hard to develop opportunities for outdoor learning and has included forest walks in this work. Thanks to the parents who have supported this by going as escorts.

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

As mentioned above we have had Box Soccer running for P5-7. We also have a P7 lunchtime club for team building and communication skills, P5-7 Guitar Club, P2-3 lunchtime board games club, P1-2 drama club and there are many more planned.

These clubs are set up or being set up in response to parental feedback and involve a lot of work from school staff, parent volunteers and third party organisations to establish and run. If your child signs up for a club, please ensure that they are interested and intend to engage well, without causing disruption and spoiling the club for others who are genuinely interested. Attendance is also important.

Thank you in advance for your support with this.

MACMILLIAN COFFEE MORNING

This was a great success, raising £4…. For the charity. Once again, thanks to all the parents and carers for their donations and/or attendance at this.

WORLD OF WORK WEEK

There has been a host of events and outings planned for this week, the purpose of which is to develop skills and attitudes for life, learning and work and develop the young workforce.

There has been no charge for any of these events and the aim is for all pupils to attend and benefit from the experiences. We appreciate parental support in ensuring that all children understand the importance of good and respectful behaviour whilst out representing the school. This is required to ensure the safety of all participants and ensure our school builds a good reputation in the community.
Once again, thanks to all parents and carers who have contributed to the week’s events.

OWL MAGIC
Pupils recently enjoyed a visit from Owl Magic when they had the opportunity to see and learn about owls. 
GENERAL SCHOOL NEWS

LOST PROPERTY

The amount of lost property in school has decreased as a result of teachers continuing to remind children to gather all their belongings at the end of each day, most parents and carers ensuring that names are on all items of clothing/property and encouraging your child to take responsibility for his or her belongings. 
There is now a large lost property box in the foyer. Parents are welcome to come and reclaim any of the items from there.
Unclaimed and items without names will continue to be cleared out periodically. Our aim is to keep our school as tidy as possible and create a safe and pleasant learning environment.

UNIFORM 
We have a number of uniform items that have been handed in for recycling. Please speak to office staff if you could make use of any of these items. They will be put out in the hall at the progress conferences on 11th October. Parents may help themselves in return for a nominal donation to school funds.
NO ACRYLIC NAILS
A number of older pupils have been coming to school with acrylic nails which poses both a safety risk and a restriction on what can be done in class.

We appreciate your support in keeping nails for holidays and not allowing your child to wear these at school.

PE KIT AND OUTDOOR CLOTHING

Please ensure that your child has a PE kit and wears a waterproof jacket to school. Due to limited space, some classes only have one slot in the hall. Our hall space also needs to be used for other purposes which further limits our PE hall time.

This means that in order to meet the 2 hour requirement, some or all of our PE needs to be outdoors, in all weathers. 

ALLERGIES
We have a number of children with food allergies. For this reason you are reminded that schools are nut free zones and that you should not send in any foods that contain nuts. Whilst this helps, many foods contain traces of nuts and other allergens which, on a practical level cannot all be banned from schools. If your child does have allergies, please ensure that they know not to accept food from other pupils. Pupils are not to know what their food contains and the impact it could have on others.

We will discourage pupils from food sharing in general but we will not manage to eliminate it completely without your support.
PARENTS IN PLAYGROUND
At Muirhouse Primary we do allow parents into the playground in the morning and at collection times. Generally parents congregate near the gate which is fine, provided there is adequate access for pupils. 

You are reminded that parents are not permitted in the pupil lines when the bell goes.

Your support and co-operation with this is appreciated.

MUGA
You may have heard that the go-ahead has been given for a MUGA (multi-use games area) to be built behind St Brendan’s Primary. For a contribution of £4k, we will secure access to this resource for half of the week (class time) and 2 after school slots each week which should help to ease the pressure on being able to facilitate 2 hours per week PE. It also presents an excellent opportunity for partnership working with St Brendan’s in the future.

Thanks to the excellent fundraising efforts of our parent council and those who support them, we are on track to meet our financial contribution to this project.

PLAYGROUND
Repairs and an extension for the trim trail have been organised, and we are awaiting for the go ahead from the parent council who have secured the funding for this. The musical instruments have been installed and various resources have been purchased for use in the playground. A parent and older pupils have also been busy clearing out the inner courtyard area.

The grass area is becoming very muddy again, and since pupils do not always accept the advice given regarding appropriate play on the grass, many pupils are becoming very dirty. House captains are going to work with pupils on possible solutions to this problem, but until they come up with a plan, if you would rather your child did not get so dirty, please tell them to stay off the grass. 

Pupils have been told to stay off the grass completely and not play football prior to 9am.  This rule may well be extended as the weather gets worse.
ATTENDANCE

Parents and carers should make every effort to ensure children attend school whenever possible. Good attendance is essential to ensure good progress with learning and allow children to form positive relationships with their peers.

HOLIDAYS IN TERM TIME 
Whilst it is appreciated that holidays cannot always be taken during school holidays, every effort should be made to avoid family holidays during term time as this both disrupts the child’s education and reduces learning time. Parents and carers should inform the school by letter of the dates before going on holiday.

Absences will be classified as authorised only in exceptional circumstances.  Such circumstances may include:

A family holiday judged to be important to the wellbeing and cohesion of the family, following serious or terminal illness, bereavement or other traumatic events.

A family holiday classified under the ‘authorised absence’ category will not include such reasons as:

· The availability of cheap holidays

· The availability of desired accommodation

· Poor weather experience during school holidays

· Holidays which overlap the beginning or end of term

· Parental difficulty obtaining leave (except in cases where evidence is provided by the employer that it cannot accommodate leave during school holidays without serious consequences)

Family holidays with the above similar characteristics will be classified as unauthorised absence and work will not be supplied. 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS FOR OCTOBER
P7 VISIT TO CLYDE VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL PRODUCTION OF “ALL SHOOK UP”.

All of our P7s will attend this on Monday 8th October. A packed lunch is required to be brought or ordered.

VENTRILOQUISM WORKSHOP
A puppeteer will bring around 40 puppets, both full size ventriloquist's dummies and some hand puppets, and show the children how he uses them to tell little Bible stories. Each child will have the opportunity to handle a puppet, and learn to say a few phrases without moving their lips, whilst operating the puppets. Every child in the class will have the opportunity to handle a puppet and learn the basics of a new skill.
PROGRESS CONFERENCES

You should receive your appointment time for this on Friday 5th October. Please note it is a 5 minute appointment with the teacher that both parent and pupil should attend. You are welcome to spend additional time looking at your child’s work but, due 
to our high numbers, time with the teacher must be limited. Thank you in advance for sticking to time.
OCTOBER HOLIDAY
The school will be closed Monday 15th October to Friday 19th October, reopening on Monday 22nd October.

P7 STEM CHALLENGE
Our P7 pupils have been invited to attend this event at Dalziel High School on the afternoon of Tuesday 23rd October.

FLU IMMUNISATION
Pupils who have returned consent forms will be immunised in school on Wednesday 24th October.

BIKE-ABILITY
Mrs Meek and a cycling trainer Robert Adams will be starting a bike-ability course for 20 pupils on Wednesday 24th October.
HALLOWEEN DISCOS

These will take place as follows:

P1-3- 6-7pm

P4-7- 7.30-9pm

FOOTBALL FESTIVAL

Another festival is scheduled to take place at Ravenscraig on Friday 26th October.

HOUSE EVENT
House captains will be planning a fundraising event for week beginning 29th October.

P6 TITANIC ASSEMBLY
This is scheduled for just after 9am on Friday 30th October. Parents and carers of P6 pupils only are invited to attend (max 2 per child).

Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews, 

Head Teacher

